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Weekly Newsletter: Week ending 24th March 2017 
 

Red Nose Day  

Pyjama Day 
Thank you for all your donations received 
today.  
This Red Nose Day, there are five issues that 
are specifically being focused upon: 
Immunisation, mental health, vulnerable 
young people, domestic violence, fighting 
malaria.  
I will update you on the full amount raised 
in next week’s newsletter. 

 
 
Flooding KS1 Playground 
The flooding of the KS1 playground will be rectified during the Easter break, if flooding does continue at the bottom corner of the 
playground, please access the playground via the grass. 

 
Nellbank 
Our Year 6 children visited Nellbank in Ilkley March 15-17th, on their annual residential trip. During the visit the children were 
exposed to a range of team building exercises, whilst also working together to complete chores such as washing-up, tidying 
dormitories and preparing lunches. The group were superbly and enthusiastically led by the staff at Nellbank, staying over for two 
nights in the well-furnished and recently built accommodation block.  
The children also enjoyed performing at their own talent contest and took a walk to the Cow and Calf rock on Ilkley Moor, where 
they were told the legend of how the rocks were laid into position. This residential is one of the highlights of our children's time at 
Glusburn Primary - taking many fantastic memories and memorable experiences from the visit.  
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North Yorkshire’s First 

Parking Issue: Beanlands 
During a phone call from Beanlands, I was notified that the parking situation during drop-off and collection is increasingly causing 
disruption. Please can all parents park considerately.  
 
In their own words:  
 

“Parking is getting worse, to the point where yesterday 3 cars had parked alongside one another, totally blocking the 
entrance to the home. That particular entrance is the only entrance, which can be used for the fire service, who, if the alarm 
is raised, have to send 3 fire engines.  They clearly wouldn’t be able to enter the site, putting the lives of over 100 people at 
risk.” 

 
St John’s Badgers! 
Badgers is part of the St John Ambulance (SJA) family who would like you to be the difference that saves a life. As well as a wide 
variety of activities, (some creative, some adventurous), they practice what to do in an emergency: the recovery position, 
bandaging and other aspects of 1st aid. All of which result in badges. It's a group for 7 - 9 year olds. For more details contact Dawn 
Craven on: 07790819199 
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Fundraising Star! 
Caoimhe Ramsden in class 2 has made these beautiful candles. On Sunday Caoimhe had a stall at an arts and craft fair at Sutton 
Village hall with her mum, grandma and big sister Neve. She wanted to sell her candles to raise money for FSU. She raised £12.00 
and proudly handed the money to her teachers on Monday, we are yet to decide what we will spend the money on. Caoimhe was 
extremely proud that she raised so much money. A very kind gesture. We are all very proud of her.  
 

 
 
Star Learners 

Class 4:  Class 5:  Class 6:  Class 7:  Class 8: 

Maddison Findlay Lucas Stodart Ryan Halligan Ava Harwood Joshua Tyson 

Class 9:   Class 10:  Class 11:  Class 12: Class 13:  

Jessica Howard Sophia Tedder Seth Barton Abigail Whitaker Hermani Strazieri 

 
Housepoint Champions 

Class 4:  Class 5:  Class 6:  Class 7:  Class 8: 

Archie Lord Henry Keys Maxwell Atkinson Summer Kaminski Zak Barton 

Class 9:   Class 10:  Class 11:  Class 12: Class 13:  

Ruby Martin Sam Whiteoak Belle Simons Aimee Parker Harry Kaminski 

 
Friendship stars 
Frankie Hockey, Jacob Dooley, Lili Cox, Sophia Baxter, Ellisha Powley, Joe Hey, Fynlay Beckwith. 
Good Manners 
Eveline Fowler, Imogen Garford, Elodie Nutter, Lucas Pontoizeau, Charlie Nelson, Ellisha Powley, Ellis Nelson, Iris Reay, Ryan 
Halligan, Frankie Hockey, Michael Hitch, Summer Kaminski, Evie Lewis, Morgan McGarry, Theo Reay, Olivia Reece, Gene Heaton, 
Millie House, Zachary Filkin, Harry Goodman, Zarah Nelson, Ruby Shiels, Brandon Lambert, Grace Lee.  
 
Spring 2nd Half-term 
29.03.17 Parents Evening 1 - (Wednesday)  
30.03.17 Parents Evening 2 - (Thursday)  
31.03.17 Class 4 assembly to parents. (2:45pm) 

05.04.17 5:15 - 6:30 Easter disco 
07.04.17 End of Spring Term, break up for Easter 
07.04.17 Class 11 assembly to parents (2:45pm)

 
Dates: 
Class 13’s assembly to parents will now be on Thursday 6th April at 2:45pm. 
Class 11’s assembly to parents will now be on Friday 7th April at 2:45pm. 
Summer Fair: change of date Friday 7th July 3pm – 6pm. 
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Sports Page 
Cycling champion! 
Well done Charlie Albone who became the 3rd best cyclist in Britain for his age group (under 7s) at the National Championships 
for the British Schools Cycling Association at Birmingham on Saturday 11th March. 
 

 

 

 
Table tennis 
This is a story about a Year 6 pupil who is now a North Yorkshire under 11 champion at table tennis, having recently gained the 
title in February at a North Yorkshire school's competition. Hallie attends coaching each Tuesday morning before school, as well 
as after school each Wednesday, coached by Noel Chipman. He reports that Hallie is extremely talented and dedicated to 
improving. Hallie also trains outside of school each Tuesday and Friday at Howarth Hawk’s table tennis club.  
As North Yorkshire champion she now qualifies to compete at the national school's competition to be held at the end of April at 
Wolverhampton. 
 
Cross country running 
Four of our children represented the Craven district in the North Yorkshire Finals on Thursday. The event was held at Dalby 
Forest with each race consisting of around 70 runners. The results were: Theo Reay (14th position Y3 boys) Sam Smith (10th 
position Y5 boys), Olivia Aldham (10th position Y5 Girls), Daniel Crook unfortunately was injured during his race and did not finish 
– we wish him a speedy recovery, so that he is ready to play in the Y5/6 football tournament on Saturday 25th March in 
Tadcaster! Thank you to Mrs Wilcock who has been training the team – we look forward to more success! 

 


